RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

September 16, 2003

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, September 16, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors: 

Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Carl Schuler, Planning Department


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Paul and Jenny Tchang



Jerry Davis, Director



Charles Cothern; URS



Tom Cone, Director



Bob Martin









Adrian, Mr. Martin’s office









Steve McQuilken, DMJM









Virgil Sanchez, Classic Contractors









Tim McConnell, ESI









Shawn Vosburg, ESI









Eric Smith, Matrix Design Group









Lindsay Case









Steve Muliken

Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates,








Inc. (Asst. Secretary)

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott, Miller & Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve August minutes and to excuse Holger Christiansen made by Mr. Davis and seconded by Mr. Green.  It was unanimously approved.

Engineering 

& Design
Report made by Steve McQuilken:  

1) Mr. McQuilken had a handout, which is attached to these minutes, to give an update on Project “B”.  The project is still on track to advertise the project in the next week to ten days.  We are still awaiting some final approvals and signoff by CDOT.  The engineer’s opinion of construction cost is currently at $7.6 million, but this may go up slightly due to additional utility relocation costs.  One of the final check offs is the clearance due to obtaining all of the right-of-way and we are still awaiting final words on the Getz and Banning-Lewis properties.  Pete Susemihl indicated that he had reached a verbal agreement with Banning-Lewis and should have signed documentation in a few days.  Schooler indicated he is in negotiations with the Getz property and should have signed papers in the next couple of days also.  DMJM is also still awaiting a couple of final signatures from the utility companies regarding their new easements and relocation costs.

2) Mr. McQuilken indicated that the Corridor Environmental Assessment is still progressing with public hearings and final check off by the feds.  They are also awaiting final approval of the I-25 EA.  Schooler indicated CDOT felt they should have that finalized in the next 60 to 90 days.  

3) Relocation of the CSU transmission line is still on schedule for Spring 2004 and DMJM indicated that they are waiting for a contract from the county to design future projects for the Powers to Black Forrest stretch and Project “C”.

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler reaffirmed that we are making good progress on the right-of-way acquisition including reaching an agreement with the Reel property on the west end.  With this, we have all of the right-of-way for the Woodmen corridor between Powers and Meridian.  Susemihl indicated that his agreement with Banning-Lewis included the district providing copies of the design, electronic files, and that the district would pay the monies directly to Banning-Lewis, versus placing the money on deposit with the courts.  Terry Harris from the county agreed that we could provide the electronic files upon agreement for the right-of-way.

2) Schooler presented a handout to the Board, early copies of which were provided to the bond underwriter for their projected bonding cash flow.  The handout is an updated version of that schedule and indicates that given the county’s commitment for future federal dollars, there should be additional monies remaining at the end of the project.  

Legal Report

1) Mr. Susemihl handed out a resolution authorizing engagement of Bathgate Capital.  Motion to approve made by Mr. Green, seconded by Mr. Cone, and unanimously passed.  The Board indicated that we should include the Tchang advance to the district of approximately $125,000 to be repaid out of the first bond issue.  Mr. Susemihl also suggested that a letter of appreciation be sent to Greg Fulton and his assistant Katie, thanking them for their timely commitment to the bond program and Katie’s good work on preparing the Performa.  

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Davis to approve the invoices as submitted.  Seconded by Mr. Cone.  Motion passed.

.

New Business
Lindsey Case made a presentation on his new Woodmen Highlands proposed annexation and master plan.  He indicated that they would be submitting to the city for their annexation in the next several months and would expect to have this approved within the next six months.  It encompasses approximately 500 acres in the first submittal.  He asked for the Board’s support in obtaining engineering design on the road for collaboration with his design engineers.  Also, they will start working on the extension of Marksheffel Road, north of Woodmen.  They expect to have about 100 acres of commercial/industrial properties, 100 acres for a church site and about 2,000 residential units.  Bob Martin also made a presentation on Powerwood II, approximately 100 acres at the northeast corner of Powers and Woodmen, and several other smaller parcels to the southeast of Powers and Woodmen. 

General 

Discussion
There was no general discussion. 
Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, October 14th, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., with notice being made that this is the 2nd Tuesday as previously planned, at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Assistant Secretary
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